
 

 

7 July 2021 
 
Dear Parent/ Carer 
 
Following on from Mrs Powdrell’s letter regarding changes to the pastoral team 
across the school I wanted to provide further information in relation to the changes 
being made to the pastoral team in the Sixth Form. 
 
I am delighted to be welcoming Ms Wilson to our team who will take on the role of 
Head of Year 12 and Mr Brooks will take on the role of Head of Year 13. Expanding 
our pastoral team will enable us to support the growing number of students in the 
Sixth Form. Mrs Syeda has returned from maternity leave and will resume her role in 
the office, supporting students and the wider team. 
 
The Sixth Form will no longer be in vertical tutor groups and tutor groups will instead 
be formed from the same year group.  Due to Covid, we had to deliver our tutor 
programme in this way and it meant that our sessions could be more targeted to the 
relevant year group and therefore we are going to continue with this format next 
year.  This means that for our new Year 13s we can focus upon transition for life after 
Beaumont, but we can also focus upon revision skills and supporting exam anxiety 
as these are issues relevant to them. We have tried where possible to keep students 
with their current Form Tutor in most cases, but due to staff changes this has not 
always been possible.  Any tutors that are new to the team are experienced A Level 
teachers. 
 
We will share with students which tutor they will be with in September, but they have 
already been working with their new groups during our Beyond Beaumont week.  For 
your information the groups will be as follow: 
 
Year 13 Tutor Groups 
1  Mrs H Thompson/ Miss G Travers 
2  Miss J Pearson 
3  Mrs M Rennie 
4  Miss Y Shahrad 
5  Ms E Dickson 
6  Dr A Jones 
7  Mrs P Dean 
8  Mrs B Austin 
9  Miss S Kent/ Mrs A Lesik 
 
From September, if you have any concerns about your child, the above tutors will be 
your main contact in the first instance. 
We are looking forward to continuing to work with our students in helping them to 
navigate the next stage in their journey through Beaumont and beyond.   
 
With best wishes, 
 
Mrs Tolley 
Head of Sixth Form 


